
Pembroke Regional Hospital 
MEMO 

To:  All Staff and Physicians 

From: Kirsten Johnson, Manager of Infection Prevention and 
Control (IPAC) 

Date: 2025 January 27 

Subject: Outbreak Over - Rehab 

 

In consultation with the Renfrew County District Health Unit, the RSV outbreak on the Inpatient 

Rehab unit has been declared over. All outbreak management strategies for the unit are lifted. We 

appreciate the collaboration and teamwork of all staff and physicians to stop the transmission of RSV 

on this unit.  

Many respiratory illnesses continue to circulate within our community. Please remain vigilant with 

infection control practices to help reduce the spread of respiratory infections and keep our staff and 

patients safe. As a reminder, enhanced masking protocols are now in place and masking is required 

for all patient interactions. Please refer to the “Enhanced Masking Requirements” memo distributed 

on January 21st for more information. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


